OWG report to ROS May 14, 2003

The OWG met on April 16, 2003. ERCOT reviewed the proposed PRR that would revise Protocol Section 8 Outage Coordination.  The ROS proposed Reactive Standard was discussed.  Recently posted OGRRs were reviewed and amended.  ERCOT detailed Operations Bulletin 16, which requests QSEs to provide ERCOT with one hour notice prior to taking a unit off line.  OWG discussed the appropriateness of adding this to the Operating Guides. At the next meeting there will be an update on the revision of the ERCOT Fundamentals Manual.

Next OWG is scheduled for May 22, 2003.

A. The Operating Guide Revision Task Force met on April 15, 2003. There are currently no OGRRs for ROS’ approval. 

Operating Guide Update

· OGRRs in Progress:

· 132 Transmission Operator Definition

· 133 Section 1 Clarification

· Recent OGRR Postings on the ERCOT website: 

·    129 TO – TDSP Communication

·    130 AVR – PSS Status Reporting Requirements

·    131 LaaR RRS, NSRS, RPRS Qualification

·    134 Transmission Equipment Limits Calculation

· New Operating Guides effective May 1, 2003 include:

· 127 Changes due to PRR 341 Transmission Facility Status Change Notification – 

· 128 Change Process Regarding Protocol Revisions
· Administrative update made to OG Section 4 for PRR380
The next OGRTF meeting is scheduled for May 21, 2003 at the Met Center.

B.  The Black Start Task Force met on April 24th.  There was continued            discussion regarding the recommendation for 2004 Black Start Training.  TOs were asked to verify management support for a regional training plan similar to last year. ERCOT’s Black Start RFP was reviewed.  There was considerable discussion on the possibility of using Block Load Transfer for Black Start capability.

Next BSTF meeting is scheduled for June 10, 2003.

C.  The Communications Task Force has not met since the last ROS meeting.

